Community Advisory Committee (CAC)

Final Meeting, Jan. 21, 2016

It has been decided to abandon the monthly CAC meetings held by The Ottawa Hospital (TOH). They were initiated in late 2001 with representation from various Ottawa community organizations including CHNA.

One of the problems over the last few meetings had been the lack of a quorum, so that the Chair of CAC and TOH members called a special meeting in December 2015 to decide on the fate of CAC. Members were advised early this year that a final “wrap-up” meeting was to be held on the above mentioned date.

Dr. Jack Kitts CEO of TOH spoke at length to the group about its history and mandate. He also discussed some problems the hospital experienced, prior to his appointment as CEO.

The amalgamation to create TOH happened on April 1, 1998 but there were serious financial problems. By July 2001 TOH apparently had the highest debt of any Canadian hospital.
The Government stepped in and fired the Board. Pictures of the Board members appeared in the Ottawa Citizen and the CEO was also let go.
Communication was a serious problem. Ottawa citizens were not well served medically and apparently there was a lot of chaos in general. 
Dr Kitts was appointed as the new CEO of TOH on October 2001. The CAC was established then and was very helpful to Dr. Kitts. It helped him to become fully aware of the needs of the community. The attendance at these meetings was 100%. Everybody came and felt heard although it was, at times, intimidating to him. Many suggestions were incorporated and, over time, complaints decreased and positive comments have increased. What has also happened that is of interest – attendance at TOH board meetings has decreased over time. In the early years after his appointment, there were many angry, vocal individuals at these TOH board meetings – now attendance is majorly reduced, likely a good sign.
We can look at the situation as positive, he said. CAC was very valuable to him, especially in the earlier years. So in a way it has done its job. He thanked the group for their input and for helping in the stabilization process of TOH. CAC members also expressed appreciation for the efforts of TOH to make the presentations at the monthly meetings interesting and relevant.
He encouraged us, if any “former” CAC member/group had concerns, to make contact with his office and a special meeting could be arranged to address the issue.

In general, communication is much improved. There is more of a focus on patient centered care, family councils have come into play and patient-family advisory committees have been formed - all in the effort to improve patient care. The patient discharge process is also being improved on many services. In addition, group of patients, that have previously used the emergency department rather frequently, is now being treated more cost-efficiently elsewhere. There is more work to do and door is always open for contact.
The meeting was adjourned with handshakes and the attending members received a gift, a handsome ball point pen with TOH logo.
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